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Welcome 
October!

Guild members, 

Fall is in the air – we are entering my favorite time of year!  Cooler weather, longer nights. 

With the daylight hours getting shorter, October will be our last outdoor meeting of 2020.  We will 
have a speaker for this meeting – please see her information in the newsletter. 

We will be gathering at the east end of the parking lot – the best place for use of the parking lot 
lights (this is a different location than our previous meetings).  Spot lights will also be provided for 
viewing quilts.  The meeting will start at 6:00pm.  Please remember the following for the meeting: 

• Bring your own chair 

• Have your face mask available when you can’t six feet social distance 

• Wear your name tag 

• Bring your own drink if you wish 

• If it is a cool evening, bring a quilt to keep you warm! 

• Bring your quilt block from the last meeting 

• The rainout date is October 20th 

We are planning on gathering on Zoom for November and December. 

Please be sure to read the entire newsletter as there are some important information that will be 
discussed at the meeting. 

Happy Quilting, 

Teresa Jones 

Life is like a Quilt… 
Years bound together  -  Embellished with family and friends 

Backed with tradition  -  Stitched with love 
With cornerstones placed carefully 

To create a one-of-a-kind journey through time. 
  - Author Unknown

http://www.olathequiltersguild.com
http://www.facebook.com/OlatheQuiltersGuild
http://www.facebook.com/groups/OQGuildGroup
http://www.olathequiltersguild.com
http://www.facebook.com/OlatheQuiltersGuild
http://www.facebook.com/groups/OQGuildGroup
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SEPTEMBER OUTDOOR MEETING  
We had another pleasant evening for our outdoor September meeting. Several members shared their quilts 
or projects - unfortunately, as the sun set it got harder to get good photos. Thanks to Cheryl Wilcox for doing 
the best she could! Please when you do Show and Tell, hold still for the count of 10 to allow us to get good 
photos!  

Mary Whitchurch 

made some fun gift 

bags (using Chiefs 

and other fun fabric!)

Peggy Bayard with a cute kid’s quilt
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SHOW AND TELL

Pauline Sanders with 2 

lovely table runners

Jessie Vandenberg with a 

colorful hanging
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SHOW AND TELL

Janis Raspberry chicken 

scratch embroidery quilt

Maribeth Kehl 

(Melissa Toburen 
holding)



Page �5

SHOW AND TELL

Mary Pacey with a 

charity quilt

Ruthie Hoadley with 

a table runner
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SHOW AND TELL

Linda Hagan 

with 3 quilts
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SHOW AND TELL

Joyce Bardeen with 2 quilts
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SHOW AND TELL

Mary Pacey with a 

charity quilt

Carol Crane with 2 quilts

Fuzzy Heather 

Schaller with 

fuzzy Super 

Mario! 
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SEPTEMBER MEETING MINUTES  
General Meeting Minutes  
Olathe Quilter’s Guild 
September 15, 2020 

President Teresa Jones opened the meeting at 6:30 p.m. on September 15 instead of September 8 due to rainy 
weather. It was held in the parking lot of Olathe Christian Church with a microphone and speaker brought by 
Teresa’s daughter and son-in-law, Ashley & Matt Copeland. Members placed their folding chairs at a 6 foot distance 
from each other, and wore masks to avoid spreading the coronavirus. Teresa read the names of September 
birthdays to applause for each member, and again welcomed new member Beth DeLapp. 

Mary Ellen Winter led a guild activity. Graph paper was passed and members drew a quilt block and colored it. 
These were turned in, then members drew out someone else’s block to make at home in French Country blue and 
yellow which will be made into a quilt. Gretchen Schafer has volunteered to quilt it. Then it will be auctioned off, with 
proceeds going to the Charity Committee.  She also gave a quiz of quilting terms and the winners were Heather 
Schaller, Sherri Irving and Linda Hagen. The winner of the drawing by the KCRQF committee was Carol Crane, a 
ticket for the Opportunity Quilt. Sign-ups were accepted for Show and Tell during the 10 minute break. All were 
encouraged to visit the KCRQF sales table, and the Ways and Means table. 

After the break the business meeting was held. Cheryl Wilcox made a motion to approve the minutes of the last 
business meeting August 11th, and Pauline Sanders seconded. The vote was affirmative. Janie Benander made a 
motion to accept the treasurer’s report, which was seconded by Kenda Camp and adopted. 

The next workshop sponsored by K-State Extension will be September 22nd, 6:00-8:00 pm via Zoom. Cindy Nice  
will be teaching an easy jelly roll pillow cover. Mary Pacey will teach the workshop on October 27th, which will be 
wool applique on a penny table runner. Those who register should pick up a kit of materials at the Extension office. 
Mary will welcome additional donations of wool scraps. Please contact Mary if you have workshop ideas for the 
future. 

Charity Committee: Cindy Nice announced that Jessie VandenBerg made five charity quilts this month. She still has 
two tubs of quilt tops that need to be finished. She said quilting may be done by decorative stitches on a domestic 
sewing machine, as Janie Benander did, or even bar tacks. 

Teresa read the new slate of officers to serve in 2021, to be voted on in October, as follows: President Libby 
Corriston, Vice President Nicolette Deplazes, Program Chair Mary Ellen Winter, Program Elect Sheri Keller, 
Secretary Carol Crane, Treasurer Rachel Rohrer, Ways & Means Karen Genis, Ways & Means elect currently 
unfilled, Historian Cheryl Wilcox, Public Relations Janice Meloan and Kathy Manning, Membership Jean Heer, 
Newsletter Editor Jenny Boudreaux, Advisor Teresa Jones. 

Gretchen Ryan of the Welcome Table reported 37 members present. Sheila Pierce won the drawing. 

The next meeting will be October 13 with Ashley Copeland as speaker. It will be set up closer to the church  
building, and a spotlight will be used since it is getting dark earlier. 

Jenny Boudreaux reported that Once We Were Refugees is once again accepting donations of machines and any 
and all sewing needs. 

An antique quilt donated to the guild was offered in a silent auction handled by Linda Hagen. Sherri Irving won the 
quilt for $30 which will benefit the Charity Committee. 

Show and Tell participants were Peggy Bayard, Mary Whitchurch, Pauline Sanders, Janis Raspberry, Jessie 
VandenBerg, Maribeth Kehl, Carol Crane, Mary Pacey, Joyce Bardeen, Ruthi Hoadley, Linda Hagen, Heather 
Schaller, and Janie Benander. 

The Guild Board meeting was held immediately following the guild meeting.  
Teresa Jones concluded the meeting at 7:45 p.m. 

Carol Crane, Secretary 
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UPCOMING MEETING & PROGRAM UPDATES 
First a bit of housekeeping! 

As it is getting dark earlier in the evenings we have moved the October meeting up by 1/2 
hour. We will be starting at 6:00 pm. We will also be relocated in the parking lot to provide 
a bit more light for our meeting. See Teresa’s President’s Letter on the first page for details.  

 If you took home one of the drawn blocks last month we are asking that you make it in the 
French blues and yellows. If you need to use a third color a cream would be fine. Bring 
them to the next meeting and we will work our magic! 

In October we will be having our first “real” program since the pandemic. I am pleased to 
announce that Ashley Copeland will be giving a presentation called Four Score and 
Shuffle. There will be an additional Facebook Workshop exclusively for the Olathe Guild 
from. November 16-30. Attached is Ashley’s bio and the information regarding the program 
and workshop. 

As we are quickly running out of daylight our plans over the next few months will change 
formats. We will be holding our meetings and programs via the Zoom format. November 
will feature Diane Harris of Stash Busters. Her presentation is a called Jingle Bell Trunk 
Show featuring her Stash busting techniques. Her bio is also included in the attachments. 

We will be having a program on December on no sew Christmas ornaments. These are cute 
ideas for office gifts, tree decorations, Bunco prizes or package decorations. Details to 
follow. 

And finally we even have plans into the new year. While the year has been hard for all of us 
know that we are really trying to get good value programs to all of our members. 

Stay Safe. 
Mary Ellen 

From Jenny Boudreaux:  

You may recall Ann and Bill Say who spoke to our guild last year about the Once We Were 
Refugees non-profit group who teach refugees in the KC area to sew, thus giving them 
useful skills that can be used at home or to find employment. With the pandemic, donations 
were temporarily suspended. Now there is a contact here in Olathe who can pick up 
donations for the group - anything ranging from notions or fabric to irons, sewing machines, 
etc. Please contact Theresa Gordon at either 913-226-8068 or email at tgordon@ucmo.edu 
to arrange a pick-up of your donations. Learn more about Once We Were Refugees at 
https://www.oncewewererefugees.org/.    

mailto:tgordon@ucmo.edu
https://www.oncewewererefugees.org/
mailto:tgordon@ucmo.edu
https://www.oncewewererefugees.org/
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UPDATES ON UPCOMING EVENTS

The 2020 challenge that was due in November has been pushed back to our first 
meeting in 2021 (whenever that may be). Hopefully it will be sooner than later.  

Cheryl Lowrance  

OUTREACH/EDUCATION COMMITTEE 

The Outreach/Education Committee is happy to announce the schedule of workshops 
for 2021.  The committee has come up with both technique and project workshops.  
When these are once again available for in-house presentations, we will notify the 
guild.  As of now, these are to be Zoom meetings - all take place on the 4th Tuesday of 
each month at 6:00 p.m.  A Beginning Quilting Class is also in the works, but will have 
a different day of the month for these workshops.

PLEASE NOTE:  YOU 
MAY NOT REGISTER 

FOR THESE 
WORKSHOPS UNTIL A 
MONTH BEFORE THE 
PRESENTATION DATE. 

Many thanks to Mary 
Pacey, Cindy Nice, and 
Denise Dias of the K-

State Extension Office for 
all the workshops we 
have had during the 

pandemic! They worked 
hard to make inspiring 

content available online to 
our guild and community, 



Page �12

2020 & 2021 BOARD AND COMMITTEE MEMBERS

2020 Olathe Quilters' Guild Board Members  

President: Teresa Jones 

Vice-President: Libby Corriston  

Program: Mary Ellen Winter  

Program Elect: Sheri Keller 

Secretary: Carol Crane 

Treasurer: Mary Whitchurch

Ways and Means: Carolyn Chaffin 

Ways and Means Elect: Karen Genis 

Historian: Beverly Berberich 

Public Relations: Heather Buchwitz and 
Sherri Critchfield 

Membership: Cheryl Wilcox 

Newsletter Editor: Jenny Boudreaux   

OQG 2021 Committees 
Though 2021 is several months away, we have been planning ahead.  A big thank you 
goes out to our 2021 committee chairs, some of whom have agreed to serve for a 
second year: 

Charity - Cindy Nice  
Welcome Table  - Shelia Pierce 
Outreach/Education - Mary Pacey 
Challenge Quilt  - Sherri Irving 
Special Events  - Kathy Kolodziejczyk, Gretchen Ryan, and Heather Schaller 
KCRQF Representatives for our guild - Mary Ellen Winter and Heather 
Buchwitz  

We still need chairs for these 2021 committees:  Block of the Month, President's Quilt,  
and OQG Quilt Registration for KCRQF.  If you would like to volunteer, please let Teresa 
or me know. - Libby Corriston 

2020 and 2021 Board Meetings  

• Board members for both 2020 and 2021 should plan to attend the November and 
December board meetings on Zoom at 6:30 p.m. on the 3rd Tuesday. 

• The 2021 board will continue to meet on the same day and time, on Zoom for the 
foreseeable future. 

Anyone can attend the board meeting or contact any board member with input for our 
guild meetings. 

- Teresa Jones & Libby Corriston 
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Exciting new event at OQG -   “SILENT AUCTION”  

Remember that we are going to auction a few beautiful quilts, and all proceeds will 
benefit the charity committee for batting, backing, etc. Here is a picture of this month’s 
auction quilt. It is 74 x 84, all hand quilted,  backing and binding are yellow. 
Bidding will start at $25 and increase bids of $5 will be taken. People  are welcome to 
start the bidding as soon as the newsletter arrives. You do not have to be a guild 
member to bid. You can send your bid to memerehagen@gmail.com. 

Please remember this is for charity for us to buy batting and backing. 
Thanks, 

Cindy Nice, Charity Committee Chair   
Linda Hagen, Charity Committee silent auction   

mailto:memerehagen@gmail.com
mailto:memerehagen@gmail.com
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TURNING IN CHARITY PROJECTS 

To make life simpler for all involved, I have created a form for members to fill out and return 
with charity items.  It will help with record keeping and hopefully will allow members to track 
their points earned.  The form lists the different choices and point value of “jobs” in relation 
to our charity projects.  At the bottom of the form is the receipt for items you personally 
donate to a charity of your choice.  

 Due to the coming of cold weather that will not allow us to have outside meetings, Cindy 
Nice will be accepting quilts with a pre-determined time, date and place of drop offs.  This 
form needs to accompany those items you wish donated to the charities selected by the 
members.  If you donate to a charity of your choice, also give the form to Cindy. 

The new/revised point system will begin with the items turned in starting with August when 
we initiated the program.  I am keeping a notebook of monthly points earned and a page 
accumulating the total of points earned.  I would suggest that members copy off several 
copies to keep in reserve so Jenny does not have to continually put the attachment with 
each the newsletter. 

If you were one of the few who told me of points earned at the September meeting, please 
fill out a form dated for the September meeting and turn in.  My memory/record keeping may 
not be the same as your knowledge of the projects turned in. 

I have started filling a big popcorn tin with the entries—it would be great if we could get it 
filled by next August – think of all the people we are warming with our projects! 

Mary Pacey 

POINTS CHARTS FOR CHARITY WORK: 

• Isolette Cover   3 points 

• Quillow   6 points 

• Quick Quilt without binding   11 points 

• Quick Quilt with binding   12 points 

** See the attachment in the email with the 

newsletter for a receipt you can print 

and bring to Mary! **  

Quilts as follows: 

• Completely finished quilt   14 points (all 
work done by you) 

• Top only   4 points 

• Piecing the back   2 points 

• Batting supplied by you   2 points 

• Making the binding for a quilt   1 point 

• Applying binding   1 point 

• Quilting the quilt    4 points       

• Organizing help on charity supplies   1 
point for every 2 hours
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WAYS AND MEANS & “GARAGE SALE TABLE”

First I want to thank everyone for your generous donations to make our Garage Sale a 
success this year. Things that haven’t sold during the year will be handed off to the new 
Ways and Means chair. Since this is probably our last meeting of the year, all the items on 
the tables are items that haven’t been there before.  So be sure to come and check it out. 
There are quilt kits , both piecing and appliqué, Christmas kits and thread. There are 
books, lots of magazines, a clòver iron, a couple of vintage ions and an ironing mat. There 
are more quilt stencils and miscellaneous items including a wonderful cross-stitch wall 
piece with completed monthly exchange panels. Hope to see you at the Garage Sale at 
our October Quilt Guild meeting.  Carolyn
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BLOCK OF THE MONTH - OCTOBER 
The chill of fall is definitely here.  We are nearing the end of this project.  This month I chose a block that 

makes an interesting pattern as you join a row of blocks together, The Jewel Box.  The second block is a 
Spool.  Enjoy!!   

As I look at November being the last month of the 2020 Block of the Month, I’m considering what to do to see 

everyone’s finished quilts /quilt tops. I wonder if we could do it virtually?  First I need everyone participating in 
this year’s Block of The Month to email me at simpler4me@yahoo.com and please let me know, can you take 

a picture of the quilt or quilt top you made using the 2020 Block of the Month. If there are members who can’t 
send a picture or would rather not do this virtually, we will do the reveal and prizes at our first in-person 

meeting In 2021.    

Carolyn 

mailto:simpler4me@yahoo.com
mailto:simpler4me@yahoo.com
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BOM - OCTOBER (contd.) & MEMBER BUSINESSES

GUILD MEMBERS’ BUSINESS LISTINGS

Below are guild members who have quilting-related businesses. Check out the list online 
at https://www.olathequiltersguild.com/business-links.  

Cheryl Newell - CAN Designs - quilting & longarm services  
4537 Reese Drive, Wellsville, KS  913-749-6668 

     Heather Buchwitz - QuiltKC -  custom and e2e long arm, quilt alongs, batting,  
     backing and other solid/print fabrics, threads and more for sale.   
     4520 Silverheel St., Shawnee, KS  913-488-8055 

https://www.olathequiltersguild.com/business-links
https://www.olathequiltersguild.com/business-links
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NOTES FROM MEMBERS 

Kerri Robinson, who is still a member of our guild even though she has moved to 
Texas, sent this note after she received several items in the mail from guild members:  

“I was released from the hospital yesterday (the second time) and when I got home there 
were so many get well cards from Olathe Guild Members.  Today I took time to read each 
one and so many people were praying for my recover and had such kind words.  It really 
made me feel so loved  and I want everyone to know how much I appreciate the cards, 
prayers and kind words.  I fell on the Wednesday the 16th, walking the dog fractured my 
head in 3 places, but I remember nothing, I was released from the hospital on Sept 19th, 
but readmitted on the 22 because I could not keep medication down.  I had to have a 
hiatal hernia operation on Friday the 25th, then released from hospital on Sunday the 
27th.  I am on the mend, and have lots of appointments with different specialist.  Right 
now I have head pain and stomach pain, but each day I can feel improvement.  No 
walking the dog for a while and it may be a month or more before Im able to quilt.. .. right 
now I’m become addicted to Netflix!  Let everyone know how I appreciate all the cards I 
received, they really lifted my spirits!” 

From Lynda Ochs: A friend told me about this and how she had used her scrapes and had 
enjoyed placing hearts around her area and even finding one.  Thought I would make a 
few and place around some areas close to me. This is the website:  
https://www.ifoundaquiltedheart.com/howtheprojectbegan/ 

The Violet Protest is a public effort to send 50 hand-made textile squares to each and 
every member of Congress in support of these core American values: • Respect for the 
other • Citizenship • Compromise • Country over party and corporate influence • Courage • 
Candor • Compassion • Creativity. www.violetprotest.com   

From Susan Gandy: I have been working with a curator at the Johnson County History 
Museum this past week.  The Museum is at 87th & Metcalf.   There are two events you 
might want to check out:  

1.  Nov. 7 - Jan. 23:   Exhibit of quilts owned by the Museum.  This will include one that 
was made specifically for the museum and donated by our Guild in 1998.  (The info is not 
yet posted on the Museum's site but should be in the near future.) 

2.  Thursday, November 12, 2020 - History on Tap – Quilts on the Kansas Frontier. 
Barbara Brackman is a well-known quilter, quilt historian, and author. Join her for a 
discussion (online) of the history and culture of quilting in Kansas. Corresponds to 
museum’s quilt exhibit. 

https://www.ifoundaquiltedheart.com/howtheprojectbegan/
http://www.violetprotest.com/
https://www.ifoundaquiltedheart.com/howtheprojectbegan/
http://www.violetprotest.com/
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MEMBER NOTES & MEMBERSHIP INFO

OCTOBER BIRTHDAYS

Heather Schaller 10-4
Carolyn Routh 10-5
Barb Fife 10-25

Membership news for 2021 

At the last guild board meeting on September 
15th, the board voted to 
suggest a reduced dues fee of $15 for 
2021, subject to the membership 
vote at the October general meeting.  If you 
are present, you will have the 
opportunity to pay your 2021 dues at the 
meeting.  Remember to bring 
your checkbook or extra cash.  If not present 
or you prefer to wait to pay 
your dues, those can be mailed to our post 
office box later. - Cheryl Wilcox

From Sherri Irving: I am wanting to see if there would be anyone willing to help 
me 'mend' a friend's quilt by appliqueing a heart over a seam that was coming 
apart.  I have already tacked it together, but thought I would then hide it by a heart 
applique.  I have the fabric, just could use some help in finishing it.  Thanks. 

Opportunity Quilt  

Our amazing OQG Opportunity Quilt is done!  Many of us sewed blocks for 
the quilt top, which was designed and created by Lisa Hirsch.  It was quilted by 
Heather Buchwitz and bound by Kenda Camp.  At the October guild meeting, 
everyone will have a chance to see the quilt and to purchase single tickets for 
$1 apiece or six tickets for $5!  

- Libby Corriston 



TREASURER’S REPORT 
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Olathe Quilters Guild Treasurer’s Report 
September 30, 2020 

    

Operating Account Balance 8/28/20 6,363.57

Money Market Account Balance 7/31/20 $12,149.43

$18,513.00

Receipts

     

     Charity Quilt Raffle          $30.00

     KCRQF Merchandise Sales          $30.00

              $60.00

                            Total          $60.00   

     Money Market interest earned in August            $0.72

Expenses

           

  Olathe Christian Church           $50.00       

  KCRQF Merchandise Sales         $193.00                  

          $243.00           

              

                          

        Total         $ 50.00     

Operating Account Balance 9/30/2020 $6,180.57

Money Market Account Balance 8/31/2020 $12,150.15

Combined Balance 9/30/2020 $18,330.72
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The KCRQF Board met with guild representatives on Saturday 9/19 at the Prairie Baptist church with several 
members attending via Microsoft Teams. Our Olathe Guild provided the online meeting setup. 

• WE NEED A VOLUNTEER OR TWO from the guild to organize our guild quilts. Mary Ellen has offered to 
do a lot of the work but she does need help. 

  
• We have raised & deposited $645 in merchandise!!!!! 
  
• 3 guilds have pulled out of the festival – Topeka, Blue Valley & KC Modern. This leaves quilt hanging, bus 

ambassadors & concierge without a guild in charge: 
  

• Concierge – This may be taken over by Quilters Guild of Greater KC pending their board review in 
coming weeks. They had responsibility for White Gloving but that will not be a requirement as there 
will be boxes of plastic gloves near all of the quilts. The concierge will likely have 1 volunteer at the 
door entrance to the quilt rooms reminding visitors to glove up. 

  
• Bus Ambassadors – Kathy Limpic will take on the bus organizing & utilize the concierge committee 

volunteers to greet buses on their arrival. 
  

• Quilt Hanging – This will be distributed across all guilds.  Each guild will hang & drop their own quilts 
& a portion of the judged quilts.    Mary Ellen & I have been asked to be the “chaos coordinators” 
during hanging &  dropping times.    We’ve agreed as we figure this is a single day commitment for the 
most part & something we can tackle with just 1-2 helpers. 

  
To minimize costs, the festival has approached the OPCC about dropping the ballroom & reducing our room 
load at the Sheraton. The ballroom is contingent upon it being reserved for an alternate use – but June and 
many delayed weddings has the OPCC confident it will be snapped up for part of the time. What does that 
mean for layout? 
  

• The entry will be the doors used in 2017.   Tickets however will be taken right after you turn the corner 
from the escalator.  That entire hallway will have vendors as will the interior of the convention room.    
Aisles have been widened from prior years.   The festival will have 1 way suggested paths, signs 
suggesting limited capacity inside each booth etc.   Nothing will be policed but the festival will be 
doing their due diligence to have suggestions in place. 

  
• Pipe & Drape costs are being reduced with no carpeting being used ($11k for carpet alone) and some 

other savings opportunities. 
  

• Guild Opportunity Quilt booths will be on the main floor where open seating has been in the past – in 
front of the classrooms.   Each guild will have a 10x10 booth.   The Merchandise booth will also be in 
this area. 
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KCRQF UPDATE (continued)

• Guild Quilts will be in the main convention room upstairs with the vendors along the north wall.  

• Judged & Challenge Quilts (other than the 2 winners which will be in plexiglass again) will be in the 
largest classroom on the main floor – near the Opportunity Quilt Booths. 6 classrooms are single 
rooms & the last is a double room – the double room is where the quilt showing will be. You WILL 
need a hand stamp to enter this room. Tickets will be taken upstairs and your hand immediately 
stamped. 

Other bits of news: 
  

• Tickets will be $17 (from $17.50) at the door; $15 in advance for single day. Kids < 3 are FREE & 
4-12 $10/day. Kids tickets are only available at the door. 

  
• Some teachers include Julia Quiltoff, Angela Walters & Tia Curtis will be in the 1 long arm room 

provided by Handi Quilter. Jacquie Gering & Susan Cleveland are a few other big name quilters. I 
(Heather) personally LOVE LOVE LOVE Jacquie. If you aren’t familiar with either of these quilters, 
please check them out. 

  
• QuiltArt Engagement calendar has chosen 3 guild quilts from the last festival to include in their 

2022 calendar – so keep that in mind when making your guild quilt entries! 
  

• Country Heritage Tours will be bringing 2 buses in on Friday with an overnight stay.  They will also 
have a bus coming through earlier in the week with an option for bus go-ers to stay the weekend at 
the Sheraton. 

  
Guild booth sizes have been determined.   Olathe will have 4 10x10 booths (3 sides each) with 10x8’tall 
walls.  We can request a bar at 3’ high for any walls we like – the more small quilts we have the more we 
can show!   Start working on those wall hangings now. 
  
As I said at the start - we still need a guild quilt coordinator.  Mary Ellen has said she can help with the wall 
design & organizing – she’d like a helper or two (or three) to help measure & photograph quilts as we have 
in prior years.   We will also be responsible for HANGING AT THE FESTIVAL – 2-3 volunteers for the day 
before to hang our Olathe Guild quilts & 2-3 to take them down at the end.  Mary Ellen & I will be unable to 
help with this job. 
  
Our next meetings are 10/17, 11/21 and 12/19 – probably not all of those dates – but 1 or maybe 2 of 
them. 
  
Heather & Mary Ellen 
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KCRQF CHALLENGE DETAILS 

Maybe we’re being optimistic, but we wanted to get information on the KCRQF Challenge 
for those of you who may be interested. Here’s information from the KCRQF Co-Chair - 
also refer to the attachments in the newsletter email: 

“In that we aren't that far from October 31, 2020, we wanted the Member Directors to get 
the word out to your guilds that any guild member is eligible to enter a quilt into the 2021 
Showcase Challenge. 

Please see the attached documents: 
• Showcase Challenge Rules 
• Showcase Challenge Entry Form 

The Entry Forms must have a postmark no later than October 31, 2020 and mailed to: 

KCRQF – Showcase Challenge  
PO Box 7510 
Overland Park, KS 66207 

If any of the members have any questions, please have them email - contact@kcrqf.com. 

Kathy Limpic 
2021 KCRQF Co-Chair” 

The nominating committee of Libby Corriston, Mary Whitchurch and Teresa Jones 
presents the following slate of officers for 2021: 
  

President – Libby Corriston 
Vice-President – Nicolette Deplazes 
Program Chair – Mary Ellen Winter 
Program Elect – Sheri Keller 
Secretary – Carol Crane 
Treasurer – Rachel Rohrer 
Ways & Means – Karen Genis 
Ways & Means elect – currently unfilled 
Historian – Cheryl Wilcox 
Public Relations – Janice Meloan & Kathy Manning 
Membership – Jean Heer 
Newsletter Editor – Jenny Boudreaux 
Advisor – Teresa Jones 

  
Thank you for volunteering your time to the Guild. 

mailto:contact@kcrqf.com
mailto:contact@kcrqf.com
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SHOW AND TELL

Carolyn Chaffin 


